
SAINT BARTHOLOMEW  
4933 W. Patterson Ave. 
Chicago, Illinois  60641 
Phone:  773-286-7871 

MASSES 

Saturday - 4:30 PM (English) 

Sunday - 7:00 AM (Spanish) 

10:00 AM (English),  

1:00 PM (Spanish) 

Monday - Saturday - 8:30 AM 

SAINT PASCAL 
3935 N. Melvina 

Chicago, Illinois  60634 
Phone:  773-725-7641 

MASSES 

Saturday - 4:00 PM (English) 

Sunday - 8:00 AM (English),  

10:00 AM (English) 

6:00 PM (Spanish) 

Monday - Saturday - 8:30 AM 

MAY 28, 2023 - PENTECOST SUNDAY 
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Message From Father Mike Mensaje del Padre Mike  

Dear Parishioners, 

Mass Schedule for Saturday, June 3 

On Saturday, June 3, 2023, Our 

Lady of the Rosary Parish will 

observe several important events 

that will require of us both creativity 

and patience.  

Both of our Grammar Schools will celebrate their 

Graduation Ceremonies on Saturday, June 3.  

Saint Bartholomew will hold its Graduation at  

10:00 AM at Saint. Bartholomew Church 

Pope Francis Global Academy will hold its 

Graduation at 2:00 PM in Saint Pascal Church 

Because of the importance of these events, we have 

adjusted the regular Liturgical Schedule of Masses 

held on Saturday, June 3.  

On June 3, 2023, the 8:30 AM Saturday Morning 

Mass and Confessions will only be held at SAINT 

PASCAL Church. There will be no Saturday Morning 

Mass or Confessions on June 3, 2023 at Saint. 

Bartholomew Church. This will allow us to give 

proper attention to the preparation for the 10:00 AM 

Graduation Ceremony for the Saint Bartholomew 

Class of 2023 

ALSO, on Saturday, June 3, 2023, the Saturday 

Evening Mass (Anticipated Mass of Sunday) will 

only be held at 4:30 PM at SAINT BARTHOLOMEW 

Church. There will be no 4:00 PM Mass at Saint 

Pascal. This will allow us to properly celebrate the 

Graduation of the Pope Francis Global Academy 

Class of 2023 at 2:00 PM.  

A Shuttle Bus will be provided to transport to Saint 

Bartholomew those who ordinarily walk to Saint 

Pascal for the Saturday Evening Mass. Please see 

the parish website to register for a seat on the 

Shuttle Bus.  

We appreciate your kind understanding and 

apologize for any inconvenience.  

 Fr. Mike O’Connell 

Queridos feligreses, 

Horario de misas para el sábado 3 de junio 

 El sábado 3 de junio de 2023, la Parroquia de 

Nuestra Señora del Rosario observará varios eventos 

importantes que requerirán de nosotros creatividad y 

paciencia.  

Nuestras dos escuelas primarias celebrarán sus 

ceremonias de graduación el sábado 3 de junio.  

San Bartolomé celebrará su graduación a las 10:00 

AM en la Iglesia de San Bartolomé 

La Academia Global del Papa Francisco celebrará su 

graduación a las 2:00 PM en la Iglesia de San Paso 

Debido a la importancia de estos eventos, hemos 

ajustado el horario litúrgico regular de las Misas que 

se celebran el sábado 3 de junio. 

El 3 de junio de 2023, la Misa y Confesiones del 

sábado por la mañana a las 8:30 solo se llevará a 

cabo en la Iglesia ST. PASCAL. No habrá misa del 

sábado por la mañana ni confesiones el 3 de junio  de 

2023 en la Iglesia de San Bartolomé. Esto nos 

permitirá prestar la atención adecuada a la 

preparación para la Ceremonia de Graduación de las 

10:00 AM para la Clase de San Bartolomé de 2023. 

ADEMÁS, el sábado 3 de junio de 2023, la Misa del 

sábado por la noche (Misa anticipada del domingo) 

solo se llevará a cabo a las 4:30 PM en la Iglesia de 

San Bartolomé. No habrá misa a las 4:00 PM en St. 

Pascal. Esto nos permitirá celebrar adecuadamente la 

Graduación de la Clase 2023 de la Academia Global 

del Papa Francisco a las 2:00 PM.  

Se proporcionará un autobús de enlace para 

transportar a San Bartolomé a aquellos que 

normalmente caminan a San Pascal para la misa del 

sábado por la noche. Por favor, siga las instrucciones 

para registrarse para un asiento en el autobús de 

enlace.  

Agradecemos su amable comprensión y nos 

disculpamos por cualquier inconveniente.  

P. Mike O'Connell 
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Alessandra Aguirre                   

Aiden Andrade  

Santiago Blease 

Giovanni Bronkema       

Arianna Castaneda      

Noah Sebastian Correa 

John Paul Derezinski               

Jonathan Encalada     

Jhoana L. Encalada 

Jorge V. Encalada                    

Eden Justin Galindez        

Adrian Granados  

Antonio Hernandez 

Gabrielle Hernandez 

Giovanni Hernandez 

Marlene Hurtado 

Dayanara Guadalupe Lopez 

Jesus Macedo 

Jesus Machuca 

Eddie Maigua 

Gilberto Marcha 

Natalia Xiomara Marcha 

Jacqueline Medina 

Daniel Medina 

Miguel Mejia 

Isaac Mendez 

Mayra Miranda 

Yesmin Esmeralda Pacheco 

Evan Alexander Perez 

Sophia G. Perez 

Colton Phillips 

Christopher Ramirez 

Darlene Ramirez 

Nora Rivera 

Ariana Saltos 

Frederick Jacob Salvi 

Leonel Eduardo Sarmiento 

Juliana Senorski 

Alejandro Torres 

Anastasia Totten 

Sofia Trujillo 

Samantha Trujillo 

Bryan Alex Vargas 

Michael Angelo Vargas 

Charlie H. Velasquez 

Nikolas Vogt 

Jade Zamudio 

Antonio Zamudio 

Joshua Zavala 

Jesus Aguillon 

Ivan Alducin 

Guadalupe Arias 

Leslie Ariza 

Mathew Arroyo 

Evelyn Arroyo 

Rhea Mae Bayan 

Jassyca Becerra 

Henry Calvo 

Marcus Davis-Wooten 

Joshua Escobedo 

Daniel Estrada 

Brayden Felix 

Isabella Gallardo 

Brian Jose Garduno 

Jackelyn Gomez 

Emely Gomez 

Aydin Gross 

Emily Guijosa 

Cindy Gutierrez 

Julissa Hurtado 

Victoria Marie Lopez 

Ivanna Mancera 

Omar Martinez 

Elijah Medina 

Kenia MontesdeOca-Suarez 

Mayela MontesdeOca-Suarez 

Diego Mora 

Nicolas Ortega 

Addison Patheal 

Ashley Nicole Perez 

Giovanny Perez 

Luis Angel Perez 

Derek Perez 

Alexander Joseph Petitt 

Gabriela Jasmin Polina 

Isabel Prado 

Heidi Gosselin Quito 

Valeria Ramirez 

Kimberly Ramirez 

Jorge Ramirez 

Chloe G. Ranzzoni 

Natalia Rizzo 

Alondra Rodriguez-Lopez 

Thanya Roman 

Joshua Roman 

Logan Roura 

Elijah Salgado 

Jaslin Salgado 

Scarleth Santander 

Daniela Trujillo 

Ryanne Marie Villaseñor 

Lucy Woods 

We pray that the gifts of the Holy Spirit will bless these Confirmandi, their family and sponsors.  May God work 

through them as they follow His call throughout their lives.  May this Sacrament continue to bring them closer to 

the Lord, that they may always participate in the life of the Church and be fervent witnesses of their faith.  

CELEBRATING THE SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 

On May 6, 2023, the following students received the Sacrament of  

Confirmation at Saint Bartholomew Church.  Congratulations! 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 

From my earliest days as a bishop, I have dealt with allegations of child sexual abuse by putting the child at the center of my 

actions. In my experience, whether the abuse happened in the recent or distant past, the survivor speaks from the pain they 

suffered as that wounded and betrayed child. The Archdiocese of Chicago has long sought to heal them and prevent this 

crime from occurring again. I am personally committed to applying the highest level of vigilance to these efforts and to further 

strengthening our safeguards against abuse. 

Today, Illinois Attorney General Kwame Raoul published a report (the Report) on his office’s investigation of allegations of 

child sexual abuse against clergy in the six Illinois Catholic dioceses over a period of nearly 90 years. The Report addresses 

both how dioceses responded to such allegations in decades past and current policies that help ensure the safety of children 

and support the healing of survivors. We have not studied the report in detail but have serious concerns about data that might 

be misunderstood or are presented in ways that could be misleading. It is therefore important that we state what we know to 

be true. For example: 

The Attorney General referenced 600 calls to his clergy hotline. To date not one has been referred to us for action – whether 

victim assistance, investigation or compensation. If any of the 600 calls contained an allegation it is important that it be made 

public. 

The Attorney General claims to “disclose” 451 names of individuals with substantiated allegations.  As to these names: 

• 451 is all 6 dioceses and includes religious order priests and brothers. 

• 451 includes the priests already on the 6 websites of these dioceses. 

• All who pertain to and were known by the Archdiocese, were reported to civil authorities and "none were undisclosed, 

none were 'hiding in plain sight' since at least 2002." In addition, in 2002, the Archdiocese did a look back, disclosing to 

the States Attorney all previous allegations found in its files. 

• We do list religious found by their orders to be substantiated. 

• 149 still “undisclosed” men are mostly religious order members who are not on our site; they are not undisclosed, and 

they are under the supervision and report to their respective order.  Attorney General Raoul distinguished between 

dioceses and religious orders, saying “this was an investigation of the dioceses, not the orders,” recognizing they are 

different. However their totals include both. 

• Attorney General Raoul said the Church is more worthy of investigation because it is a trusted religious organization. We 

think all children deserve to be protected regardless of whether they are cared for by a religious or secular institution; it 

isn’t fair or wise to focus only on the Catholic Church, which has made the greatest strides in this area. 

• Statute of limitations:  we offer care, compassion (pastoral outreach) and even compensation to all who come forward, 

regardless of the statute of limitations. 

• Attorney General Raoul recommends outsiders being involved in overseeing our internal church investigations.  We have 

had an independent review board with lay people overseeing these investigations since 1992, which is why the number of 

abuse incidents has dropped so dramatically. 

We must think first of the survivors of sexual abuse who carry the burden of these crimes through their lives. On behalf of the 

archdiocese, I apologize to all who have been harmed by the failure to prevent and properly respond to child sexual abuse by 

clerics. Survivors will forever be in our prayers, and we have devoted ourselves to rooting out this problem and providing 

healing to victims. 

For more than 30 years, the Archdiocese of Chicago has been at the forefront of developing and improving policies and 

programs to address the scourge of child sexual abuse and to support survivors. Our policies and procedures, first adopted in 

1992, have served as a model for organizations and professionals dealing with this difficult issue. I hope the attention drawn 

to the issue by the Report will encourage those who work with minors to learn from our experience and take steps to protect 

all children from sexual abuse. 

Here are some key facts about our efforts in the Archdiocese of Chicago: 

• Since 1992, we have maintained one of the first and largest victim-survivor assistance programs in the nation. We 

provide assistance to anyone making an allegation, regardless of whether the accused is living or whether the allegation 

is substantiated. 

Statement of Cardinal Blase J. Cupich, archbishop of Chicago, in Response 
to the Illinois Attorney General Report May 23, 2023  
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• No cleric with even one substantiated allegation against him is in ministry in the Archdiocese of Chicago. When we learn of 

an allegation of abuse, we act promptly, report it to civil authorities, remove the accused from ministry and investigate the 

allegation. Allegations are submitted to our lay-majority Independent Review Board for investigation. In accordance with 

the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB) Charter for the Protection of Children and Youth, clerics found to have 

committed even one act of child sexual abuse are permanently removed from ministry. 

• The archdiocese has, to our knowledge, reported all allegations of child sexual abuse by clergy to civil authorities, including 

the oldest allegations. We report these allegations regardless of whether the accused is alive or dead, a diocesan priest, 

an extern priest from another diocese or a religious order priest. We consider an allegation to have been made even if the 

report is made anonymously, has incomplete facts (such as the name of the priest or parish) or is made by a third party, 

and we report all such allegations to civil authorities. It is important to emphasize that, to our knowledge, there are no 

“hidden,” “undisclosed” or “unreported” allegations of child sexual abuse by the clergy of this archdiocese. 

• Under our recently amended policies, allegations against deceased priests who have not yet been placed on our website 

list are processed by our Independent Review Board. If an allegation against a deceased priest is substantiated, the 

priest’s name is added to the list. 

• ·When an allegation of child sexual abuse involves a religious order priest working in a ministry of the archdiocese, such as 

a parish assignment, we remove the accused’s faculties to minister in the archdiocese, contact the religious order and help 

facilitate the survivor’s report. Every religious order with members living in the archdiocese is mandated to have a process 

for investigating such allegations.  

• Since 2006, we have published the names of diocesan priests with substantiated allegations of abuse on our website. In 

2014, we published more than 20,000 documents from these priests’ files. These documents remain on our website. 

• We update our website list as needed and have expanded it to include the names of religious order priests whose order 

has substantiated an accusation against them and who have been assigned to a ministry of the Archdiocese of Chicago 

such as a parish. 

• We conduct background screenings for archdiocesan clergy, employees and volunteers and implement a comprehensive 

safe-environment training program for adults and children. Over the last two years, we trained more than 112,000 children 

in an age-appropriate manner on how to recognize, resist and report abusive behavior. To date, we have trained more than 

263,000 adults in 3,700 training sessions.  

• As is required by the USCCB Charter for the Protection of Children and Youth, (the Charter) we audit our parish and school 

safe environment programs every year and, in turn, the archdiocese’s compliance with the Charter is audited by the 

USCCB. 

• Additionally, we have worked in collaboration with survivors to respond to their need for healing. This partnership has led to 

the development of the Healing Garden, an annual Mass for Hope and Healing and Pinwheel Service for Child Abuse 

Prevention, survivor-led peace circles, and the Healing Voices magazine.  

• We always seek to improve our child protection and victim support efforts. We have repeatedly had our processes, policies 

and files reviewed by independent experts to help ensure we remain current with best practices. 

In addition to these steps, the Archdiocese of Chicago fully cooperates with law enforcement, including with the Attorney 

General’s investigation. We have made our employees available for interviews and provided access to hundreds of thousands 

of documents. We are committed to continuously reviewing our policies and will carefully consider any changes recommended 

by the Attorney General. Indeed, the archdiocese has already implemented a number of recommendations the Attorney 

General made during the course of the investigation such as expansion of the parameters of our website list. More resources 

are available on the archdiocese’s attorney general report response website. 

I invite other institutions that care for children and civil authorities to join us in this work and consider adopting the procedures 

we have developed over the past three decades, so that all children are kept safe. 

Let us continue to pray for all those harmed by abuse. Let us reflect the light of Christ for them and be messengers of His Good 

News to all we encounter.  

I will continue to pray for you and your families as I remain sincerely yours in Christ, 

Archbishop of Chicago 

Statement of Cardinal Blase J. Cupich, archbishop of Chicago, in Response 
to the Illinois Attorney General Report May 23, 2023  
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Thank you to those of you who use your weekly 

envelopes at Mass or mail your weekly donations to the 

parish office.  Also, thanks to those choose to make 

their donations electronically.  Parishioners continue to 

move to electronic giving through the safe and 

convenient portal, givecentral.org.  Special thanks to 

those who recently increased their weekly Offertory 

Collection contribution! 

To make paperless donations to Our 

Lady of the Rosary Parish, use the 

“Give Central” website.  You can give 

by using your credit card, debit card or electronic checking 

payments making either a one-time or recurring donations.  

Please click on “donate” at www.olrosary.org and take a few 

minutes to set up your donation. If you would like to talk to a 

live person, please call 312-929-2306.  Thank you for your 

generosity and support.  Your contributions are greatly 

appreciated! 

Donaciones Electrónicas 

hacer donaciones sin papel a la Parroquia de Nuestra 

Señora del Rosario, use el sitio web "Give Central".  Puede 

donar utilizando su tarjeta de crédito, tarjeta de débito o 

pagos electrónicos de cheques haciendo donaciones únicas 

o recurrentes.  Haga clic en "donar" en www.olrosary.org y 

tómese unos minutos para configurar su donación. Si desea 

hablar con una persona en vivo, llame al 312-929-2306.  

Gracias por su generosidad y apoyo.  ¡Sus contribuciones 

son muy apreciadas! 

Electronic Giving 

Stewardship 

Mayordomía 

Gracias a aquellos de ustedes que usan sus sobres 

semanales en la Misa o envían sus donaciones semanales 

a la oficina parroquial.  Además, gracias a aquellos optan 

por hacer sus donaciones electrónicamente.  Los feligreses 

continúan moviéndose a las donaciones electrónicas a 

través del portal seguro y conveniente, givecentral.org.  

¡Un agradecimiento especial a aquellos que recientemente 

aumentaron su contribución semanal a la Colecta de 

Ofertorios! 

¡Gracias por su continuo apoyo! 

Statement of Cardinal Cupich on 
the U.S. Supreme Court Refusing 
to Block Assault Weapons Ban in 
Illinois 

Weekly Collection  

 May 7, 2023 May 14, 2023 

Stewardship $13,669,76 $9,189.19 

Electronic Giving $2,429.00 $2,713.00 

Total $16,098.76 $11,902.19 

I welcome the news that the U.S. Supreme Court has 

refused to temporarily halt Illinois’ assault weapons ban, 

which will remain in force as appellate courts consider 

challenges. State lawmakers passed this important law in 

response to the horrific mass shooting during last year’s 

Highland Park Independence Day parade — carnage made 

possible by the nature of the weapon. As of May 17, the 

United States has already suffered 226 mass shootings, 

according to the Gun Violence Archive. Last year saw more 

school shootings than any other since 1999. 

In its statement on the Highland Park massacre, the U.S. 

Conference of Catholic Bishops did not mince words: “We 

support a total ban on assault weapons and limitations on 

civilian access to high-capacity weapons and ammunition 

magazines.” I could not agree more. We have a gun 

violence epidemic in America, and it is far past time for us 

to do something about it. Gun safety laws like the assault 

weapons ban signed by Gov. JB Pritzker are one essential 

component in our fight against gun violence.  

In order to uproot our culture of violence, in which so many 

seem to prioritize the right to bear arms over the right to 

life, we must learn to see one another in a deeper way. Not 

as avatars of this or that ideology. Not as competitors in a 

kind of team sport looking to put points on the board. But 

rather, as members of the same human family who deserve 

respect. For religious believers, we trace that conviction to 

our belief that God created all of us in his image. It is my 

fervent prayer that as the United States continues to be 

brutalized by this wave of gun violence, we as a people 

may come to see one another with the eyes of God, with 

love.  

Sunday: Acts 2:1-11/Ps 104:1, 24, 29-30, 31, 34  

(see 30)/1 Cor 12:3b-7, 12-13/Jn 20:19-23 

Monday: Gn 3:9-15, 20 or Acts 1:12-14/Ps 87:1-2, 3  

and 5, 6-7/Jn 19:25-3  

Tuesday: Sir 35:1-12/Ps 50:5-6, 7-8, 14 and 23/Mk 

10:28-31  

Wednesday: Zep 3:14-18a or Rom 12:9-16/Is 12:2-3,  

4bcd, 5-6/Lk 1:39-56  

Thursday: Sir 42:15-25/Ps 33:2-3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9/ 

Mk 10:46-52  

Friday: Sir 44:1, 9-13/Ps 96:10, 11-12, 13/ 

Mk 11:11-26  

Saturday: Sir 51:12cd-20/Ps 19:8, 9, 10, 11/ 

Mk 11:27-33  

Sunday: Ex 34:4b-6, 8-9/Dn 3:52, 53, 54, 55, 56  

(52b)/2 Cor 13:11-13/Jn 3:16-18  

Readings For The Week 
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SAINT BARTHOLOMEW 

Saturday - May 27 

4:30 PM  +Georgeanna Ott  

Sunday - May 28 

7:00 AM +En agradeciemiento a la Virgin de 
Guadalupe - Familia Rodas Olea 

+Aurelia Carmen & Renee Lujano  

10:00 AM +Mark Verhey 
+Carlos Ivan Matos  

1:00 PM  In Gratitude Andrea Escarpita 
+Guillermo Villanueva   

Monday - May 29 

8:30 AM +Mia D. Rosario 

Tuesday - May 30 

8:30 AM Special Intentions - Mary Butler 

Wednesday - May 31 

8:30 AM +Mia D Rosario 
Birthday Blessings - Angelica Brown 

Thursday - June 1 
8:30 AM Parishioners of Our Lady of the Rosary 

Friday - June 2 

8:30 AM Saint Bartholomew School Families 

Saturday - June3 

10:00 AM Saint Bartholomew Graduation Mass 

4:30 PM +John Mulcrone 

Sunday - June 4 

7:00 AM +Quirina Soria 
Health Intentions - Rosalina Soria Ruiz 

10:00 AM +In memory of Isabel 
The Priests of Our Lady of the Rosary 

1:00 PM +Guillermo Villanueva  
+Luis Virgilio Puma Esposa 
Health Intentions  - Carmen Torres 

SAINT PASCAL 

Saturday - May 27 

4:00 PM +Kazimierz Bysiek 
+Geraldine Maleski  

Sunday - May 28 

8:00 AM +Geraldine Maleski 
+Michael J Flaherty  

10:00 AM +Brian Adam Barnick  

6:00 PM +Maria Guadalupe Duran Velazquez 
+David Munoz Correa 
+Maria Evangelina Garcia Medina 
+Cayetano Garcia Miranda  

Monday - May 29 

8:30 AM +Gandolfo & +Mary Russo 
+Rosa Rivera  

Tuesday - May 30 

8:30 AM +George Graziano- 
One year anniversary of death 

+Jack Mooney  

Wednesday - May 31 

8:30 AM +William & +Evelyn Boss 
+Geri Maleski  

Thursday - June 1 

8:30 AM +Joseph Hauser 
+Robert Clancy & + Michael Krkljus  

Friday - June 2 

8:30 AM Mass for Parishioners 

Saturday - June 3 

8:30 AM 
 

2:00 PM 

+Rosemary Renault 
+Francis Turk, Jr. 
PFGA Graduation Mass 

Sunday - June 4 

8:00 AM +Sharon Schoener 
+Michael J. Flaherty  

10:00 AM +Jesus Marquez 
+Bruno Bysiek  

6:00 PM + Chrys Carvajal 
+Justino Ramirez & Maria Concepcion 

Rodriquez  

Mass Intentions 

+Faithful Departed 

Please join us to pray the rosary 

after the 8:30 AM morning Mass  

Monday through Saturday at  

Saint Pascal Church. 
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Need help?  Food, shelter, housing, employment, 

job training, counseling, addictions, utilities, physical 

or mental health services, legal and financial, 

immigration, naturalization and refugee and senior 

services are provided by Catholic Charities.  Call 

312-655-7700 or catholiccharities.net. 

Alcohol and Drug Abuse 1-800-821-4357 

Child Abuse 1-800-252-2873 

National Domestic Violence 1-800-799-SAFE 

National Sexual Assault 1-800-656-4673 

Compulsive Gambling Hotline 1-410-332-0402 

Poison Control 1-800-222-1222 

Suicide Prevention 1-800-273-8255 

Elder Abuse 1-800-252-8966 

Emergency Numbers 

¿Necesitas ayuda?  Caridades Católicas proporcionan 

alimentos, refugio, vivienda, empleo, capacitación 

laboral, asesoramiento, adicciones, servicios públicos, 

servicios de salud física o mental, legales y financieros, 

inmigración, naturalización y refugiados y servicios para 

personas mayores.  Llame al 312-655-7700 o 

catholiccharities.net. 

Abuso de alcohol y drogas 1-800-821-4357 

Abuso infantil   1-800-252-2873 

Violencia doméstica nacional 1-800-799-SAFE 

Agresión sexual nacional  1-800-656-4673 

Línea directa de juego compulsivo 1-410-332-0402 

Control de envenenamiento 1-800-222-1222 

Prevención del suicidio  1-800-273-8255 

Abuso de ancianos  1-800-252-8966 

Números de emergencia 

Domingo de la Divina Misericordia 

El 16 de Abril, la parroquia de Nuestra 

Señora del Rosario celebró el domingo 

de La Divina Misericordia con una 

procesión al aire libre, se recitó la 

coronilla y hubo una cena después.  

Muchísimas gracias a todos los que 

ayudaron a planear este evento y 

también a los que participaron.  

Bendiciones 

Divine Mercy Sunday  

On April 16, the Spanish community of 

Our Lady of the Rosary parish celebrated 

Divine Mercy Sunday with an outdoor 

procession, recitation of the chaplet 

followed by dinner afterwards.  Thank 

you to all who purchased raffle tickets to 

help make this event possible.  God 

Bless 

Divine Mercy Sunday 
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Our Lady of the Rosary Women’s Club 

Our last meeting date was a Spring Dinner on May 9.  It was so much fun to have so many 

of our members attend.  There were gift bags to buy tickets for and we also had a 50/50 

raffle.  Someone at each table was lucky enough to take home a beautiful mum plant.  The 

food was delicious, and there was plenty of it so that the ladies were able to take home a 

container of food.  The food was catered by Porretta's Pizzeria.   

The Women's Club will not meet again until September 12, 2023.  Mark your calendars.  SEE YOU IN THE FALL! 

Congratulations Marge Kummerer -  

Our Lady of the Rosary Women’s Club Woman of the Year! 

Marge, as she is known by all in our Saint Pascal community, has been married to her husband, 

Gene, for sixty-five years.  Together they raised five children, four boys and one girl. She has been 

blessed with eleven grandchildren, ten girls and one boy. Marge has been a parishioner of Saint 

Pascal for roughly sixty-one years.  Her children attended Saint Pascal School.  Throughout her life, 

she has led by example.  She was involved in Cub Scout Pack 3815 as a den mother and 

participated in many school activities throughout her children’s education. 

Marge is not afraid to get involved in parish activities.  Her name should be ‘Martha’, as you will 

often see her on Saturday mornings in church with her bucket and broom making sure our Lord’s 

house is clean and welcoming.  She has been a ‘Martha’ for 15 years. 

Marge is an active member in the Women’s Club.  In addition to supporting the service project, retreat, and scholarship 

fundraiser, she also found time to take an active role with hospitality monthly meetings. 

It is safe to say that Marge has a passion for ministry to the poor.  She is an active member of the Saint Vincent de Paul Society.  

Whether she is collecting food items to stock the pantry, loading the trailer for Bundle Days, or answering a client’s phone call for 

specific needs, Marge is available. 

She currently is a caregiver for her husband, but has been known to visit, shop, and clean for parishioners who need help. 

Marge’s faith and service to others has been passed on to her family.  Many of the members of her family minister by giving care 

to the sick or by helping the homeless on the streets.  Her son, Gene, was called to the diaconate and was ordained in 2019.  

Gene followed his mother’s example and worked tirelessly with the Saint Vincent de Paul Society in caring for those in need.  He 

was the moderator of the Women’s Club and fulfilled his calling daily by attending to the spiritual needs of our parish.  In 

February, Deacon Gene was suddenly called home by our Heavenly Father.  It has been Marge’s faith and belief in their being 

reunited on the Last Day that has sustained her during this difficult time. 

Marge, we know that Deacon Gene, and all your family and friends, are proud of you, and grateful for all you do. You have 

always led by love and by example, and we are all blessed to reap the fruit that you have sown.  Congratulations. 
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OUR SICK, SUFFERING, 

HANDICAPPED AND 

LONELY... 

Daisy Acosta, Pete Acosta, Peter 

Alcantar, Amelia Anaya, Barb 

Arroyo, John Baker, Phyllis 

Baker, Terese Baker, Ted Bauer,  

Virginia Bentley, Soccoro Burgos, Edmee Cappas, Sue Chan, Brian 

Chorba, Roy Cocino, Cordero Family, Maria Corral, Delores Correa, 

Mary Jo Cortez,  Patricia Dineen,  Joanne Domasik, Bernice 

Duggan, Estelita Guzman, Catherine Heneghan, Freddy Ihier, Pat 

Johns, Tommy Johns, Fred Kania, Eleanor Kost, Antonio Jara, Rosa 

Lara, JoAnne Leck, Graciela Luque, Irene Maldonado, Simon 

Martinez, Noreen Melone, Misty Mescall, Katie Mulson, Jenica 

Nieves, Joseph Nieves Jr., Mickie Nieves, Griselda Nunez, Tom 

Pike, Giuseppe Parisi, Christine Pasko-Falls, Craig Perri, Joe 

Poelsterl, Judith Powell, Catalina Rosales, Mario Jesus Rivera, 

Gertrude Rollinson, Bernadine Ruffing, Mark, Sabas, Mary 

Santiago, Mary Shapiro, Mike Shapiro, Norb Sliwa, Edita Tolentino, 

Carmen Torres, Dominic Tufano, Jose Guadalupe Urteaga, Celia 

Vences, Carissa Wascher, Joseph Wyskiel, 

If you or a loved one needs prayers due to an illness, please call the 

parish office to put your name on the list. Names are kept on the list 

for four weeks unless we are notified the person has not recovered. 

Si usted o un ser querido necesita oraciones debido a una 

enfermedad, llame a la oficina parroquial para poner su nombre en 

cualquiera de estas listas. Los nombres se mantienen en la lista 

durante cuatro semanas a menos que se nos notifique que la persona 

no se ha recuperado. 

OUR FAITHFUL DEPARTED… 

Manuel Barrera Salgado, Michael Hession 

OUR MILITARY… 

Lt. Angel J Morales (Navy), Elena Yoshimura 

Please pray for those serving in the military, and for a peaceful and 

just solution to conflict and violence.  If you have any members in your 

family currently serving in the military, please call the parish office so 

we may pray for them. 

Por favor, oren por aquellos que sirven en el ejército, y por una 

solución pacífica y justa al conflicto y la violencia.  Si tiene algún 

miembro de su familia que actualmente sirve en el ejército, llame a la 

oficina parroquial para que podamos orar por ellos. 

PLEASE VISIT THE PARISH WEBSITE FOR THE LATEST NEWS AND 

EVENTS AT OUR LADY OF THE ROSARY.   

WWW.OLROSARY.ORG 

Please Pray For…. 

Reverend Michael O’Connell 

Pastor 

Reverend James Heneghan 

Associate Pastor 

Reverend Michael Shanahan 

Resident 

Michael Ahern 

Gene Dorgan 

Jaime Rios 

Faustino Santiago 

Charley Shallcross 

Victor Uruchima  

Deacons 

Maria Arrez 

Director of Life Long Formation 

Johanna Ortegon 

Director of Music & Liturgy 

Tony Lopez 

Operations Director 

Jim Phillips 

Facilities Supervisor 

Pope Francis Global Academy 

6143 West Irving Pak Road 

Chicago, Illinois  60634 

773-736-8806 

www.pfgacademy.org 

Eli Argamaso 

Principal 

Saint Pascal 

3935 N. Melvina 

Chicago, Illinois  60634 

Phone:  773-725-7641  

Hours:  11:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 Monday, Wednesday & Friday 

 

Saint Bartholomew 

4933 W. Patterson 

Chicago, Illinois  60641 

Phone:  773-286-7871  

Hours:  10:00 AM to 7:00 PM 

Monday through Friday 

 

Parish Staff 

Parish School 

Parish Office 
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Saint Vincent de Paul  
Food Collection 

Society of Saint Vincent de Paul 

During the first 

weekend of each 

month, the Saint 

Vincent de Paul 

Society collects 

non-perishable 

food for its pantry. Items may be placed in 

the blue barrel inside the Saint Pascal 

Church building at the Dakin Street exit 

during that time, or any time that the church 

is open.  

Durante el primer fin de semana de cada 

mes, la Sociedad de San Vicente de Paúl 

recogerá alimentos no perecederos para su 

despensa. Los artículos se pueden colocar 

en el barril azul dentro del edificio de la 

Iglesia de San Pascal en la salida de la calle 

Dakin durante ese tiempo, o en cualquier 

momento que la iglesia esté abierta. 

Today as we celebrate Pentecost, Jesus says to his 

disciples: “Peace be with you. As the Father has sent 

me, so I send you.”  

Is there a family you know who needs assistance? 

Please call the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul so that 

together we can bring peace to those who are hungry. 

If your family or someone close to you is in need, please contact the 

parish office. A representative will return your call as soon as possible. 

Hoy, al celebrar Pentecostés, Jesús dice a sus discípulos: "La paz esté 

con vosotros. Como el Padre me envió, así yo os envío a vosotros".  

¿Hay alguna familia que conozcas que necesite ayuda? Por favor, llame 

a la Sociedad de San Vicente de Paúl para que juntos podamos llevar la 

paz a los que tienen hambre. 

Si su familia o alguien cercano a usted está en necesidad, por favor 

póngase en contacto con la oficina parroquial. Un representante le 

devolverá la llamada lo antes posible para concertar una conversación 

confidencial.  La confidencialidad y la compasión son las piedras 

angulares de nuestro ministerio. 

Opening the Doors to Free Health Care 

We Provide 

FREE 

Medical and Behavioral Health 

Care for UNINSURED Adults 

 

LET US HELP YOU! 

Please call us at 773-427-0298 

www.oipcc.org 

Visit us at: 

5425 W. Addison St. 

Chicago, Illinois  60641 

Hours: Monday through Friday 

8:30 AM to 5:00 PM 

 

Abriendo las Puertas a  

Servicios de Salud Gratis 

Proveemos 

Servicios de Salud Médica y Mental 

Para ADULTOS  SIN SEGURO 

GRATIS 

¡DÉJENOS AYUDARLO! 

Favor de llámenos al 773-427-0298 

www.oipcc.org 

Visítanos en: 

5425 W. Addison St. 

Chicago, Illinois 60641 

Horario: Lunes a Viernes 

8:30 AM a 5:00 PM 

Maryville Academy has an opening for a full-time and part-time childcare worker at our Crisis Nursery (located at 

6650 W. Irving Park Rd, Chicago, IL) to work evenings or overnight. For more information on the services that 

Maryville provides and job openings, please visit www.maryvilleacademy.org. 

Maryville Academy 
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Mark Your Calendars for the Party of the Summer! 

Patterson Building Open House - 3:00 PM to 4:15 PM 

Mass - 4:30 PM 

Bart’s Bash - 5:30 PM to 10:30 PM 
 

All Parishioners are cordially invited for a final goodbye to our beloved Saint Bartholomew School. 

Take a tour of the school buildings, celebrate a Mass of Thanksgiving for 101 years of excellence 

in education, and stay for food, beverages, music, and memories!  We’ll also have one-of-a-kind 

items for raffle and silent auction. Admission is free. Food, beer, water, wine and pop will be 

available for purchase. Complimentary dessert and coffee. 

This event is funded entirely by generous donations. Please consider donating today to help 

defray the cost of tent, permits, sound system, etc. Excess funds will be used for scholarships for 

current St. Bart’s students transferring to Catholic Schools. For more details, or to donate, please 

visit our webpage at https://sites.google.com/view/bartsbash2023/home, or 

email bartsbash2023@gmail.com. 
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The Sacrament of Reconciliation is offered on 

Saturday from 9:00 AM to 9:30 AM at Saint 

Pascal and Saint Bartholomew.   

Thursday from 9:00 AM to 6:30 PM followed by 

Benediction at Saint Pascal.  Friday from 9:00 AM to 

11:00 PM at Saint Bartholomew. 

After the 8:30 AM Daily Mass at Saint Pascal,  

and on Sundays, after the 10:00 AM Mass at Saint 

Bartholomew 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 

Eucharistic Adoration 

Rosary 

During the Prayer of the Faithful at Mass, we hear 

that this Mass is being offered for the repose of the 

soul of someone who has died, or for someone 

requesting prayers for a particular intention. 

If you would like a Mass offered, please call either 

office to schedule a Mass for your particular 

intention.  The usual donation is $10.  Mass cards 

are available as well.  Mass intentions can also be 

reserved online at:  www.olrosary.org/parish-

calendars.html . 

Mass Intentions  

On-Line Calendars 

Several calendars have been added to the parish 

website.  These can be found under “News and 

Events” -  www.olrosary.org/parish-calendars.html . 

The Celebrant Calendar allows you to view the 

celebrants at all the Masses. 

The Mass Intentions Calendar allows you to view 

Mass Intentions for regular weekday and weekend 

Masses.   

The Intentions Request link will allow you to request 

a Mass intention for regular weekday and weekend 

Masses.  Just click on a date and time that is 

highlighted in blue to request a Mass intention. 

The Rooms Schedule and Requests link will allow 

you to review schedules for all rooms on both 

campuses and to request a room. 

Adoración Eucarística 

Jueves de 9:00 AM a 6:30 PM seguido de Bendición 

en Saint Pascal. Viernes de 9:00 AM a 11:00 PM en 

San Bartolomé 

Rosario 

Después de la Misa diaria de las 8:30 AM en Saint 

Pascal, y los domingos, después de la Misa de las 

10:00 AM en San Bartolomé 

Intenciones de Misa  

.Durante la Oración de los Fieles en la Misa, 

escuchamos que esta Misa se ofrece por el descanso 

del alma de alguien que ha muerto, o por alguien que 

solicita oraciones por una intención particular. 

Si desea que se le ofrezca una misa, llame a 

cualquiera de las oficinas para programar una misa 

para su intención particular.  La donación habitual es 

de $10.  Las tarjetas masivas también están 

disponibles.  Las intenciones masivas también se 

pueden reservar en línea en: www.olrosary.org/parish-

calendars.html. 

Calendarios en línea 

Se han agregado varios calendarios al sitio web de la 

parroquia.  Estos se pueden encontrar en "Noticias y 

eventos" - www.olrosary.org/parish-calendars.html  

El Calendario de Celebrantes le permite ver a los 

celebrantes en todas las Misas y celebraciones 

(bodas, funerales, bautizos, quinceañeras). 

El enlace de Solicitud de Intenciones e Intenciones de 

Misa le permitirá ver o solicitar una intención de Misa 

para Misas regulares entre semana y fines de 

semana.  Simplemente haga clic en una fecha y hora 

que esté resaltada en azul para solicitar una intención 

de Misa. 

El enlace Horario y solicitudes de habitaciones le 

permitirá revisar los horarios de todas las 

habitaciones en ambos campus y solicitar una 

habitación. 

Sacramento de la Reconciliación 

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is offered on 

Saturday from  9:00 AM to 9:30 AM at Saint Pascal 

and Saint Bartholomew.   
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BAPTISMS:  Registration in the parish is a prerequisite.  

Parents and godparents must attend a Pre-Baptismal 

Preparation Session with the celebrant two months prior to 

the Baptism either in person or Zoom. For details 

regarding baptismal registration and requirements, please 

contact the parish office or website. 

RECONCILIATION:  Every Saturday at 9:00 AM to 9:30 

AM at Saint Pascal and Saint Bartholomew.   

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Either the bride, the 

groom, or parent of either must be a registered and active 

parishioner for at least six months before contacting the 

parish to make arrangements.  For Pre-Marriage 

Preparation and to secure the wedding date you prefer, 

please call the Parish Office at least six months in advance 

before confirming a reception hall. Arrangements can be 

made at the Parish Office by the bride and groom. 

COMMUNION, CONFIRMATION AND CONVERSION: 

Children:  All children should be enrolled in the Religious 

Education Program from first through eighth grades, if they 

are not in a Catholic School.   

Adults: Please call the parish office to inquire about RCIA 

(Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults). 

SACRAMENT OF THE SICK:  Anytime a person is facing 

a serious illness, surgery or hospitalization, it is proper to 

receive the Sacrament of the Sick.  Please contact the 

parish office.  If the office is closed, please leave a 

message or press option 5. 

MINISTRY OF CARE - HOMEBOUND PARISHIONERS:   

Please notify the parish office if there is someone you 

know who is unable to join us at Mass and would like to 

have the Eucharist brought to their home.  Our Ministers of 

Care bring Holy Communion to those who are sick and 

homebound. 

FUNERALS:  When a family member dies, arrangements 

with the Church are usually made by the Funeral Home.  

Contact can also be made to the parish directly so priests 

and bereavement ministers may assist in planning the 

liturgy for the Funeral Mass, Wake Service and Final 

Commendation at the cemetery. 

FIFTEEN YEARS OR SWEET SIXTEEN:  Fifteen-sixteen 

year old young ladies who would like to celebrate their 

quinceanera should have been confirmed and received 

their First Holy Communion as well as a series of 

preparation for the celebration.  Please call Mrs. Maria 

Arrez at the Office of Religious Education for details. 

PRESENTATION OF A CHILD:  When your child is 40 

days or three years old, he/she may be presented in the 

church on the First Sunday of any month.  Please call the 

parish office one week ahead to register your child. 

GLUTEN FREE HOSTS:  If you would like to receive a 

gluten free host, please notify the priest prior to the 

beginning of Mass so a gluten free host may be made 

available for you.  

BAUTISMOS: El registro en la parroquia es un requisito previo.  

Los padres deben asistir a una sesión de preparación pre-

bautismal dos meses antes del bautismo, ya sea en persona. Para 

obtener detalles sobre la registración de bautismo y los requisitos, 

comuníquese con la oficina parroquial. 

RECONCILIACIÓN: Todos los sábados a las 9:00 AM en San 

Pascal y San Bartolomé.   

SACRAMENTO DEL MATRIMONIO: Ya sea la novia, el novio o el 

padre de cualquiera de los dos debe ser un feligrés registrado y 

activo al menos seis meses antes de ponerse en contacto con la 

parroquia para hacer arreglos.  Para la preparación previa al 

matrimonio y para asegurar la fecha de la boda que prefiera, por 

favor llame a la oficina parroquial por lo menos seis meses de 

anticipación antes de confirmar el salón de recepción. Los arreglos 

se pueden hacer en la Oficina Parroquial por los novios. 

COMUNIÓN, CONFIRMACIÓN Y CONVERSIÓN: 

Niños: Todos los niños deben estar inscritos en el Programa de 

Educación Religiosa de primero a octavo grado si no están en una 

escuela católica.   

Adultos: Por favor llame a la oficina parroquial para preguntar 

acerca de RICA (Rito de Iniciación Cristiana para Adultos). 

SACRAMENTO DE ENFERMO: Cada vez que una persona se 

enfrenta a una enfermedad grave, cirugía u hospitalización, es 

apropiado recibir el Sacramento del Enfermo.  Por favor, póngase 

en contacto con la oficina parroquial.  Si la oficina está cerrada, 

por favor deje un mensaje en el correo de voz de un sacerdote. 

MINISTERIO DE CUIDADO - FELIGRESES CONFINADOS EN 

CASA: 

Por favor, notifique a la oficina parroquial que hay alguien que 

usted conoce que no puede unirse a nosotros en la Misa y le 

gustaría que la Eucaristía se llevara a su casa.  Nuestros Ministros 

de Cuidado llevan la Sagrada Comunión a aquellos que están 

enfermos y confinados en casa. 

FUNERALES: Cuando un miembro de la familia muere, los 

arreglos con la Iglesia generalmente son hechos por la Funeraria.  

También se puede hacer contacto con la parroquia directamente 

para que los sacerdotes y los ministros de duelo puedan ayudar en 

la planificación de la liturgia para la Misa Funeral, el Servicio de 

Velatorio y la Encomienda Final en el cementerio. 

QUINCE AÑOS O DULCES DIECISÉIS: Las jóvenes de dieciséis 

o quince años que deseen celebrar su quinceañera deberán haber 

sido Confirmadas y haber recibido su Primera Comunión, así como 

una serie de preparación para la celebración.  Por favor llame a la 

Sra. Maria  Arrez  en la Oficina de Educación Religiosa para más 

detalles. 

PRESENTACIÓN DE UN NIÑO: Cuando su hijo tiene 40 días o 

tres años de edad, él / ella puede ser presentado en la iglesia el 

primer domingo de cualquier mes.  Por favor llame a la oficina 

parroquial una semana antes para registrar a su hijo. 

HOSTIAS SIN GLUTEN: Si desea recibir la hostia sin gluten, 

notifique al sacerdote antes del comienzo de la Misa para que la 

hostia sin gluten pueda estar disponible para usted. 

Sacramental Preparations Preparación Sacramental  
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           Our Only Care Is You

773.774.0042 

Working Towards a Cure Specializing In Cancer And Blood Disorders
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- Traditional Burials and Cremation Services
- International Burials
- Advance Planning
- Monuments & Markers

773.545.3800
www.MuzykaFuneralHome.com

5776 W. Lawrence Ave.  |  Chicago, IL 60630

4011 N. Elston • Chicago, IL 60618
773-866-9500

We Deliver!
Hacemos Domicilios!

Parishioner

LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME  
Dorothy Jaworska

 
djaworska@4LPi.com 
(800) 950-9952 x2105


